
630 pm Board Executive Board Meeting called to order-Present Steve Kern, Ray Almeida, 
Lance Mello, Heather Trahan, Nick Trahan 
 
- Status of Field, American Field is resurface completely finished 127 yards of stone dust, Only 
thing left is dugout roofs for field and sprinkler adjustments.  new mound and ground holders will 
be in next week for 46/60 conversion.  JH Landscaping rolled all or our fields and will be coming 
back to finish top coating National. Owner explained to me that even with the regrading we plan 
to do next year we may need to build some sort of retaining wall with drain pipe to help.  Also 
did a walk through of Mustang about redoing outfield.  Recommended if we need to do it which 
we do, to take care of it in early September.   As of now all scoreboards work. Unfortunately we 
have one controller.  We are looking into finding others.Cages are in the process of being rebuilt 
should be done all done by next week.  
 
Snack Shack-Still being cleaned as of this meeting.  Nate Martin has gotten all the cleaning 
supplies taken care of and also will have rubber mats being donated by Roger Williams 
University.  Karen Beaulieu will be taking it over key will be given to her on Saturday and she 
will be ready to go prior to opening day.  
 
Snack Shack will be inspected on Friday 4/12, Fire Inspection Monday 4/8 to check system and 
certify along with extinguishers .  Awaiting call back from Exhaust cleaning company as it may 
have to be cleaned again as board of health may require it.  New Barrels will be purchased this 
weekend. 
 
Field Rentals-  Makos 12U dates are blocked out in calender.  Bay Sox Tournaments are all 
blocked out in calendar. 
 
Division Rules- Mustang and Pinto have done slight modification to there rules. National has 
revamped there rules for this season. 
  
 
Pinto Division -Tee hit three inning coach pitch for 3 if player does not get a hit after 5 pitches 
tee is reintroduced for child to hit, all teams will get trophies this year do to the 3-4 year old 
playing.  First Place team will get larger trophy. Pinto will play 8 game schedule all games at 10 
on Saturdays utilizing Instructional Field and Pinto Field.  Blue/White game will be June 22 5 
year old from Pinto and 6 year old from Mustang. Pinto gear to be stored in clubhouse all year 
 
Mustang Division-for beginning of season it will be 4 innings of coach pitch two innings of kid 
pitch.  Playoffs will be 3 of 3. 
 
National-Little League Rules two steals of home allowed per game per team. 
 
American/National- games to start no later than 615 to allow Junior High Players and also to 
allow sun to set for safety.  



 
All Star Manager selected-  Lance Mello 12U, 10U Jimmy Raposa, 9U Ray Almeida, 8U Scott 
Mello,  11U and 12B awaiting appointment as we are checking on numbers. 
 
12 U looking at possible hosting own tournament June 28,29,30. 
9U will get back to us next week on date. 
8U also will need a tournament date 
 
Treasure report-$21,000 in account.  This does not include the money for purchase of uniforms 
and baseballs.  After those are deducted we will be sitting at around 14500.00  
Umpiring Equipment has been ordered 2 sets.  Another set of Pinto gear ordered. Board agrees 
to pay 10.00 fee for all umpires to be put in system for assigner. 
 
Fund Raising-  Calender Raffles are almost complete we had 10, 50.00 Gift Certificates to add 
to the raffle and 8 passes to Swansea Country Club.  This will help offset total cash being given 
out. 
 
Snap Raise-  That will begin around the first week of the season each division will be done on a 
selected night. 
 
Opening Night- Movie Night will be shown, PawSox mascots will be here.  All Team Pictures will 
be done that night, petting zoo and whiffle ball for kids.  Snack Shack will be open. Field 
dedications will take place 
 
American field- Motion made by Lance, second Nick all in favor.  Field will now be rededicated 
as Tom Gaw Memorial Field.  Family will be notified of re dedication. 
 
National field- Motion made by Lance, second Steve all in favor. Field will be dedicated as the 
Gerald Hajder Memorial Field.  Former Vice-President and President of SIBL, Selectman in 
Town of Swansea.  Instrumental in getting the Nike Site complex and land 
 
 
Code of Conduct to be emailed to entire league. 
 
728 Meeting ended. 
 
730 General League Meeting.  Overview of what was talked about at executive board meeting. 
Parents were explained the new rules.  
 
Will reach out to Builder of development to discuss safety hazard that has been created behind 
National field due to excavation of land 
 
810 meeting ended 



 


